
Dear Keira Viru, 

 

 On behalf of the Brotherhood, the sentients therein, and the 

office of the master at arms, it is with heavy conscience that we 

inform you that Qyreia Arronen has been declared Killed in Action in 

the battle for Nancora. While we find ourselves in this state of 

conflict within the brotherhood, we no less feel the pain of loss as 

any other sentient being. Ms. Arronen has named you as her next of 

kin and beneficiary in her records and, as such, we will send you 

her effects upon their retrieval. 

 

 We urge you, in remembering her, to know that she died fighting 

and upholding the values that she held dear. While aboard an 

escape craft from a now-destroyed Brotherhood vessel, the pod 

was subjected to enemy fire that caused catastrophic damage 

during reentry. Based on initial findings, it seems that Ms. Arronen 

was able to survive the crash and fled into the Badlands, where 

she was pursued by Collective troops. As yet, her remains have not 

been found or recovered. Due to the nature of the planet’s 

environment, she is thus assumed killed in action by the pursuant 

collective forces. Her record shows her as a tenacious fighter, and 

we can only assume she held to this trend until the last. 

 

 Outside of the Clans, it has been noted that she was a 

decorated member of the Brotherhood, holding three Steel Crosses, 

three Anteian Crosses, and one Dark Cross, among other lesser 

accolades. This record and her valor in the face of superior odds 

requires respect and honor. Her like shall be missed. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ziare Calad, lieutenant 

Adjutant to office of the Master at Arms 


